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YOUR HELP IS REQUESTED FOR THE STUDENT SURVEY:

Ny
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Once every five years V.C.C. conducts a Student Survey in order to gather
information about our student body: the courses they take, means of
transportation used to get to school and other facts which are useful in oun
educational planning.

The first survey was conducted in 1978, the last in 1983. This third one will
prove more useful than the others since we now can note trends and make
comparisons.

This Student Survey will be administered on all campuses of VECSC: béginning
Monday, Marc s . Normally the Survey reguires minutes of class time to
compliete.

Please help us to make the administration of this survey as easy, smooth and
useful as possible.

More detailed information will be provided next week. :
: Lawrence Fast

COM&ITTEE OF VOLUNTEERS TO ADJUDICATE REQUEST FOR TRAVEL AND
CONFERENCE FUNDING:

Two weeks ago I asked for volunteers to assist in adjudicating requests for
funding to attend workshops, seminars and conferences. This is related to the
special fund announced at the "State of the Campus"” meeting. :

Two faculty members have volunteered. Two or three more would be appreéiated.
Please let me know if you're willing to serve.

Lawrence Fast

CONGRATULATIONS TO MARION LOVELACE:

Marion Lovelace, an instructor in the College Preparatory Engli§h Dgpar@ment has just
learned that two of her short poems ‘have been accepted for publication 1n a new
university-level text, American Poetry Anthology, published by the American Poetry

Association.

Barbara Gray-Richards

_CL King Ediward Campus



The Canadian Red Cross Society
La Société canadienne de la Croix-Rouge
4750 Oak Street
Vancouver. B.C.. Canada V6H 2N9
* Telephone (604) 879-7551
FAX: (604) 872-7126

British Columbia - Yukon Division

MEMO TO ALL FACULTY AND STAFF

BLOOD DONOR CLINIC
AT
KING EDWARD CAMPUS
(4TH LEVEL)

ON

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 2, 1988

10:00 A.M. - 4:00 P.M.

BRING A BUDDY AND GIVE THE GIFT OF LIFE!

*FACULTY - PLEASE ADVISE STUDENTS!

Supported by your United Way or Red Cross campaign contribution.



EXTENDED HOURS:

For the balance of the Spring '88 term, the KEC Learning Centre will be OPEN UNTIL
5:00 p.m. on FRIDAYS. Rachael Nichols will be on hand for humanities subjects and
Tom McDiarmid will provide his tutoring in Math/Sciences subjects. All other days
of the week, Monday through Thursday, the Centre is open until 6:00 p.m. Please
advise your students of the Friday extension. It is something they have been
requesting, and something we are now able to provide.

Grant Kelly
THE FITNESS CHALLENGE:

Are we, the King Edders, going to let those sedentary,; cholestrolic wimps from
VVI, Langara, Central Admin. and Continuing Education beat us?

Heck no! Let's get off our buttocks and show them that we are the premier campus,
physically and intellectually.

Malcolm Cant .
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ABE SCIENCE DEPARTMENT PRESENTS - 1988 FILM/SPEAKER SERIES:

Topic: New and Future Technology in Communications
Speaker: Mr. Barry Bertwell, Technology Specialist from B.C. Tel
Date: Friday, February 26, 1988

Time: 7:00 p.m.

Room: . 3244 (Biology Laboratory)

Instructors - please spread the word and encourage your students to attend.

Everyone is welcome!

Joanna Brockley
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Britannia Community Services Centre (1661 Napier Street) has given us
promotional admission passes to their aerobics classes as part of the
Fitness Challenge.

Please contact Jean Blake, Human Resources Development, Local 367, to
obtain passes and the schedule of aerobic classes.

Limit of two passes per person. Twenty passes available.
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K.E.C. Aerobics invites drop-ins during the Fitness Challenge.

Aerobics classes are Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday from
5:00 - 5:45 p.m. "in Room 5025.

There is a $1.50 fee per session.
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Brownbag Lunchtime Seminars

Tuesday, March 1, 12:-00 - 12:30 and 12:30 - 1:00 p.m.
Desk Exercises. Room 2145

Thursday, March 3, 12:00 - 1:00 p.m. Room 2145
"How to Make Losing Weight an Enjoyable Experience"

Friday, March 4, 12:00 - 1:00 p.m. Room 2145
"Tips on How to Get Out of the Fast Food Syndrome"

Tuesday, March 8, 12:00 - 1:00 p.m. Room 2145
"I Hate to Exercise"
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WALKS IN THE NEIGHBOURHOOD

For those people who still work in the old measuring system:
1 mile = 1609 meters.

Walk One :

- start on level 3 in the south east corner stairs and walk down to
level one. Then west along the corridors to the stairs at the elevator
lobby. Up to Level 1.5 (R) and north along the corridor to the stairs.
Up one level to Tevel 2 and into the staff cafeteria.

TOTAL - 210 meters

Walk Two

- start at the top of the main stairs on level 4, walk down the stairs
to level 1 and head east to Keith Drive. Walk north on Keith to 7th,
walk west on 7th to Glen, and walk south on Glen to Broadway. Then
walk along Broadway to the main entrance and over to the top of the
stairs.

TOTAL - 620 meters

Walk Three : :
- Start any where at the lower parking lot and walk completely around
the property.

TOTAL - 402 meters

(1 point) Walk Four - Walk around the track at China Creek.

(1 point) Walk Five - Instead of using a transit transfer at Broadway
and Commercial Skytrain walk the 4 1/2 - 5 blocks
each way (10 minutes walking).

t2 point) Walk Six - Drive to Trout Lake, park at the community centre
walk around the lake approximatly 3/4 mile.
(12, 13, & 14 and Victoria) or walk 8 blocks.

(2 point) Walk Seven- Walk to the Mount Pleasant Library, 370 East
Broadway (in the Kingsgate Mall). 10 blocks
each way.

THANK YOU TO JAY STRACHAN, BUILDfNGS AND GROUNDS, AND JANE MCCOURT,
E.L.S., OUTREACH FOR PREPARING THESE WALKING ROUTES.
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in the Cafecteria

Beer, Mine, Cider, Soft Drinks

Music!!

presentaed by your

fldiviisorpiEcmmiltEelcl

[For HEC students, stafFfF and Faculty only. Student
ID and proofF of age required For bar purchases)




KING EDWARD DAY 1988:

The committee for King Edward Day 1988 met recently to begin planning for this
year's Day. After reviewing the activities already scheduled for the rest of them
term, including VCC Day, the committee members agreed unanimously to hold King
Edward Day early in the fall term to provide a stimulating activity for the
beginning of the academic year. :

At present the members of the committee are:

Jean Bennetti
Malcolm Cant
Lawrence Fast
Patricia Groves
Gail Rochester
Terry Smith

Pat Sproston

A1l would be happy to hear your suggestions for King Edward Day 1988. New members
on the committee are welcome. ;

Lawrence Fast

GET THE FACTS- ON FAX:

Next time you need a "hot" delivery by messenger, check to see if the recipient
has a FAX machine instead. This terrific new service can help you communicate
quickly and economically with other campuses, as well as other FAX subscribers
nationally and internationally. ‘

FAX, which stands for Facsimilie Service, is a technology which enables the user
to transmit a documents (1iterally any document of any length) from one FAX
machine to another via standard telephone networks. ‘

It's rates are more than competitive when compared with alternative services. For
example, compare the rates to send a four-page document from Vancouver to
Toronto:

Telex $38.44 Priority Post: $15.80
Courier $19.79 FAX $1.10

The FAX machine is located in the IMS office opposite the Bookstore and is
operated by the IMS staff. If you're not sure whether a particular company has a
FAX, check the North American and International FAX directories available in the
KEC Library. :

Lawrence Fast



FROM THE ALUMNI ASSOCIATION:
HOW WILL THE CANADA-U.S. FREE TRADE AGREEMENT AFFECT YOU?

Find out more about the implications of the Canada-U.S. Free Trade Agreement
in a forum sponsored by the Yancouver Community College Alumni Association.

GUEST SPEAKERS

Darcy Rezak: The Managing Director for the Vancouver
Board of Trade.

Jim Matkin: The President and C;E.O. of the Business
Council of British Columbia.

Chris Thomas: Senior Policy Advisor to the Minister for
- International Trade, now a Barrister &
Solicitor at the firm of Ladner Downs.

Martin Toren: Political Science Instructor at Langara Campus,
specializing in Canadian Public Policy and
Canadian Public Admjnistration.

The discussion will address a wide range of issues with an emphasis on the
trade, technical and service sectors of the economy.

FORUM ON FREE TRADE: Date: Monday, March 28th, 1988
Time: 7:30 P.M. to 10:00 P. M.
Location: Langara Campus Theatre, Room A:i30
Fee: Any size donation to the Alumni

Association will be accepted.

Registration: Call the Alumni Association office,
875-1131.

Register early to ensure that you get a seat at this event. The deadline
for registration is March 24th.




“NO-NO"s for AV EQUIPMENT

I Put your coffee cup on top of a V.C.R.. If it spills, the caffeine
will make it run faster! '

B Transport lémm projectors with the spool arms out...try walking
through a door with your arms out, and see how far you can go!

B Trail power cords behind your equipment cart... if the plug is on
one side of the elevator door, and your equipment is on the other,
you just might stop the elevator!

— |

B Push equipment carts over the gap in the elevator floor... if the
equipment falls off of the cart, you could damage the £loor!

Seriously, all the above problems have happened. I.M.S. does it's .
best to keep the equipment operational, but one thoughtless action
* can put a machine out of service for a long time. 3

PLEASE TAKE CARE. |

Laughlin McKenzie

FOR YOUR SHY, RETIRING STUDENT!:

The Counselling Department will be offering a Social Skills Workshop for s?udepts
who have difficulty functioning in a social setting. Positive relating skills
will be the focus of these experiential sessions. Referrals are requested from
instructors. English Language students should be at the Advance level. A
capsule comment in Dave Greenall's or Grace Shaw's mailbox would be appreciated.

Register at the Counselling Career Centre, Local 496.

Time: 3:00 - 4:30 p.m. . gession Dates: Wednesday, March 9
March 16

March 23
March 30

Grace Shaw



WEDNESDAY
NOON HOUR
RECITAL

MARCH 2, 1988
12:00 PM
PERFORMERS THIS WEEK;
WALLACE LEUNG - VIOLIN

- GORDON MAYUK - PIANO
PERFORMING WORKS BY BLOCH AND KABALEVSKY

DAVID BRANTER - SAXOPHONE
(FACULTY MEMBER, VCC DEPT. OF MUSIC)

MELINDA COFFEY - PIANO

PERFORMING WORKS BY
SAINT- SAENS, FRANGAIX, BONNEAU AND ROREM

KEC AUDITORIU

BROWNBAG IT AND BRING YOUR LUNCH !!!




NEW BOOKS IN THE LIBRARY:

The Great American Popular Singers

Impact: Fifty Short Short Stories

Lemon-Aid New Car Guide 1987

Wages and Working Conditions in Canada
Guinness Book of World Records

Deaf Heritage

Columbia History of the World

Facts on Aids for the Public

Immigrating to Canada

Tai Chi Handbook

The I1lustrated History of Canada

The Dictionary of Dreams

1885: Metis Rebellion or Government Conspiracy?
The I1lustrated Dictionary of Microcomputers
Tax Shelters

Study Tactics

The Parents Guide to Daycare

Men Who Hate Women & the Women Who Love Them

John Lambert

FREE BONUS DRAW WINNERS:

The KEC Security Guards won the free years subscription to the VCC Weekly "Win A
Grand" Lottery. Their names are: :

Darcy Munro
Levi Joseph
Sar Mann

Keith Andretta

Nora Hall, Assistant Manager, Domco Food Services did the honors and drew the
lucky subscription form. :

The first draw for a $1,000 will be held on March 1llth.

Tickets are still available. Friends and students are welcome to join.
Subscription forms can be purchased for 4 months or a year.

Groups and syndicates are also accepted. .

**Remember that all proceeds will be for student aid and that it will be
matched.

For further info and forms contact: Jim Humble/Sam Lewindon OR the vcC
Educational Foundation, Local 329.

Trish Knight



TOUCH FOOTBALL BAME

THURSDAY FEB. 25 /88

Vs

3:00 AT PARK BEHIND
THE CAMPUS

ComrE OUT AND CHEER'M ON



"Education, Passion, and the Real World" is the theme for V.C.C. Day. In reality,
it's a day of celebration. A time to get together with your colleagues to
celebrate who we are and what we do. A time to broaden our campus focus 'college
wide' and get to know each other.

This full day of activity will be held at the B.C. Enterprise Centre. The formal
day begins at 8:30 a.m. and continues until 5:00 p.m., but feel free to stay on a
while longer to mix and mingle informally.

A full program designed to stimulate us professionally has been put together by
the V.C.C. Day Committee. Keynote speaker, lawyer and jurist Thomas Berger, a
panel discussion moderated by CBC's Lucie McNeill, and a closing address by
author/historian Peter C. Newman will punctuate the otherwise informal day. Mark
your calendar now, and watch your payslips and the KEC Times for details and
registration forms.

Lawrence Fast

POSITION OPENINGS:

V.C.C./Langara requires a Clerk II (Student Services). Amendment to Job Posting
18-02-88. Closing date for applications is February 26, 1988.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires an On Call Cafeteria Cashier (Food Trades Department) .
Closing date for applications is February 29, 1988.

V.C.C./Langara requires a Full-time Temporary Computer Information Services
Co-operative Education Officer. Closing date for applications is March 1, 1988.

Lawrence Fast

ABESAP GRANTS FOR RETURNING STUDENTS REGISTERING IN LATE MARCH:

Please remind your students returning for registration in late March that they
must put in the ABESAP application in the next two weeks if they wish to get a
grant to settle their fee payment upon registration. A series of workshops will
be conducted to help students complete their forms in the weeks starting February

29th and March 7th. A schedule has been put up on most notice-boards on campus.

Winnie Cheung

CONGRATULATIONS TO JUNE DRAGMAN, ANN HINKLE AND MAGGIE TREBBLE :

June Dragman, Ann Hinkle and Maggie Trebble have been commissioned by the Law
Courts Society to write a book, part of which will incorporate many of the
Westcoast Reader supplements. Support for the project mainly comes from the
Federal Justice Department and the Legal Services Society.

Rose Marie Watson



FACULTY EXCHANGE OPPORTUNITIES:

Vancouver Community College is an institutional member of the Faculty
Exchange Centre of Lancaster, PA. The Centre enables interested
faculty members to be in touch with colleagues in other educational
institutions with the object of promoting and facilitating facu]ty
exchanges.

Each Fall the Centre publishes a Teaching Exchange Directory and House
Exchange Supplement which includes the names of those who have
registered their interest in considering an exchange. With V.C.C. now

. a member of the Centre, our faculty members can register without payment

of any fees through my office.

A number of institutions in Canada have become members of the Faculty
Exchange Centre in recent years atthough, according to the Institutional
Roster, Vancouver Community College will be the first British Columbia
member.

If you are interested in these exchange opportunities please see
Gillian Akin for:

(a) Application forms
(b) Current Directory of Opportunities

Lawrence Fast

I can put 2 and 2 together, bur |
cant get them apart.



